
ur Sixth Form students are role models 
within our community, and there is an 
expectation that they will dress in a  

way that is supportive of our smart, purposeful, 
working environment. Our dress code allows 
students individuality whilst also giving guidance 
on items of clothing/footwear which are not 
appropriate to wear in School. This dress code 
does require students to make a personal 
judgement of what is and is not appropriate for  
a school environment.

As general guidance, the following items  
of clothing should not be worn to School:
 �Ripped denim or clothing (smart denim  

is allowed)
 �Sportswear, for example, leggings and 

tracksuit bottoms etc. except for  
Games afternoons

 �Shorts
 �Tops with plunging necklines or that leave  

the shoulders bare, or clothes which leave  
a bare midriff

 �Visible underwear
 �Open-toed shoes e.g. flip flops and sandals
 �Ugg-type boots
 �Clothing carrying slogans, large logos etc.
 �Hats may not be worn within the  

school buildings
 �Piercings must be discreet and supportive  

of our code in Years 7 to 11
 �Should a student choose to have a tattoo, it 

must not be visible when at School
 �Hair should be of a natural colour
 �For formal events, such as Prize Giving,  

open events etc., it is expected that students 
will wear smart, formal clothes i.e. a suit  
or similar.

The final decision about what is or is not acceptable 
rests with the Heads of Years 12 and 13, and the 
Director of Sixth Form. If a student is not sure 
whether a piece of clothing is acceptable or not, it 
should not be worn. A student who is improperly 
dressed in School will be asked to rectify their 
clothing. If it is not possible for a student to rectify 
their clothing in School, they will be asked to return 
home to change, and parents will be informed.
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